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Dear Christian Friends, 

 

Did you ever wonder why? Why Lord? I know I have.  You are not alone. 

 

Mary and Martha could not understand what their Lord was doing.  Each said to him (John 11:21, 32), 
"Lord, if you had been here, my brother would not have died."  The real statement behind this was, 
"Lord, we do not understand why you waited so long to come or how you could allow the man you 
love so much to die.  We do not understand how you could allow such sorrow and suffering to      
devastate our life, when your presence might have stopped it all. Why didn't you come?  Now it is too 
late, because Lazarus has been dead four days!"  Jesus simply had one great truth in answer to all of 
this.  He said, in essence, "You may not understand, but I am telling you that if you believe, you will 
see."  

This is not the only time this happened in the Bible.  Abraham could not understand why God would 
ask him to sacrifice his son, but he trusted Him.  Moses could not understand why God would require 
him to stay forty years in the wilderness, but also trusted Him. Joseph could not understand his    
brothers' cruelty toward him, the false testimony of a treacherous woman, or the long years of unjust 
imprisonment, but he trusted God and finally he saw His glory in it all. 

Maybe there is something in your life that is causing you to question God.  Maybe questioning God 
on the loss of a loved one.  Why something bad has happened.  Maybe your plans are not turning out 
the way you would like them to.  The blessings that one is looking for are so desperately long in   
coming. 

 

Or, with all the strange things happening in our world and people's behaviors we have questions.       
(I know that I do.) 

 

The truth is that we do not have to understand all God's ways of dealing with things.  We are not  
expected to.  Just like we do not expect our children to understand everything we do.  We simply 
want them to trust us as parents. 

 

The Good News is that someday you/we too will see the glory of God in the things we do not yet  
understand!  We just have to trust Him! 

 



 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES  

Sunday Mornings   

10:15A.M.—11:15 AM 

Preschool-Kindergarten 

Susan Johnson & Bev Pezewski 

 

2nd grade—5th Grade 

Kurt VanHandel & Ken Gellerstedt 

 

6th—12th  Grade  

Dan Duff & Kyle Flom  

 

Adult Classes 

“When God whispers your 
name”  

Mary & Mark Muthig 

 

“Day By Day With Jesus”  

Gary Reiter 

 

Senior  Bible Study Classes  

Ruth Brusewitz  

 Monday afternoons 

           at l:30 P.M.    

 

 

 

 

 

PREPARING OUR HEARTS FORPREPARING OUR HEARTS FORPREPARING OUR HEARTS FOR   

   WORSHIP WORSHIP WORSHIP SERMON TITLES SERMON TITLES SERMON TITLES    

     October, 2017 

Series Noah Built The Ark  

In The Sunshine 

 

October 1st   

 Building Ark of Churchmanship 

        ....Why Go To Church? 

                       Isaiah 6: 1-8 

October 8th 

Building Ark of Christian Witness 

         ...Who Will By My Witness Lord 

         Acts 2:43-47 

 

October 15 

Building Ark of Kairos Moments 

           ...The Powerful Moments That 
Change Your Life Forever 

           Mark 1:14-18 

 

October 22 

Building The Ark of Confidence 

           ...Three Victories That Will 
Change Your Life 

           Philippians 1:12-14 

 

October 29  

Building The Ark of Trust In God 

           ...Surely Goodness and Mercy 
Shall Follow Me all the Days of My Life 

           Psalm 23 

      



 

 

GREETERS FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER   
Narthex                                                                                                   Education Wing  

         1    Bev Pezewski & Kevin Schuh               Chris & Tish Bordeaux  

         8    Terry & Joanne Ball                               Chuck & Sharon Bucholtz 

       15    Bill & Ginny Shepard                               Judy Schwandt & Diana Vieth    

       22    Jim & Ardis Lyons                                 Cindy & Mary Muthig    

       29    Gary & Charlene Reiter                        Todd & Cindy Boelter  

AGAPE BIBLE STUDY GROUP MEETING 

Agape group Bible Study meets on Wednesday   
evenings 6:30 P.M.  The group shares  prayer        
requests, studies, praises and then prays.  Presently 
we’re looking at true stories of “Extraordinary         
Answers to Prayers” published by Guideposts and 
are having lively discussions with it. They meet in 
the Church Library, and are welcoming new mem-
bers.  Jim Hooyman, Julie Lutz and Jim & Kathy 
Bayer are good sources for  information about the 

SENIORS OF FAITH 

The October Expedition. We will be visiting the  
Oneida Nation Museum up by Depere.                   
(This is a change from the yearly program)   

It will be a self-guided tour thru the facility. It portrays 
the Oneida's history and culture. There is an         
interactive longhouse, how they participated in the 
revolutionary war and other occurrences that shaped 
their heritage.  Cost is $2.00 per person. Time and 
lunch will be announced in the weekly bulletin. 
Please contact Jay or Julie Beck for reservations at 
920-722-0602 or 1-920-841-3166. 

HANDEL'S MESSIAH AT FAITH CHURCH 
 

This Advent season will include a very  
special worship service. On Sunday,      
December 10 at 9 am we will present      
excerpts from Messiah by GF Handel. This 
great work has endured for over 250 years 
and celebrates the promised coming and       
redeeming power of Jesus Christ. 
Listening to Messiah is a great experience 
but singing it might be even better! Please       
consider joining the choir as we prepare to 
present this work. The choir rehearses on 
Wednesday evenings from 6:30-7:30 in 
Room 201. 
For more information, contact Micah at  
msommersmith@faithchurchneenah.com  
or 765-993-7019. 

Lord, we come to You in prayer for:  Julie Lutz, Tish Bordeaux,  Kathy Bayer, Gordon Brighum,    
Lois Stewart, Dick Raleigh, George Elwood, and for those with on going medical concerns, financial         
concerns, our shut ins and our military and their families and those in need of healing; our many        
unspoken prayers. 

TECHNOLOGY MINISTRY: 

Thank you to all of the volunteers that operate the    
audio and projection equipment.   I really appreciate all 
of you. 

Each of you stepped forward in March – June.   Team 
members include Jim Bayer, Dan Duff, Kevin Schuh, 
John Johnson, Levi VanHandel, Dawson VanHandel 
and Zach Flom.    

                                                                                                                                                   Dave Jannusch 

mailto:msommersmith@faithchurchneenah.com


 

 

MISSION MINISTRIES 

UPDATES 

SERVING AT THE HOMELESS CONNECTIONS 

Please consider helping us as we serve at the Homeless Connections in Appleton on Friday, October 20th  
from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m.  There is a sign up sheet on the table in the Narthex.    

   

THANK YOU FROM THE COTS – Wish Program  

The COTS team wanted to thank everyone who helped with items brought in to fill the cot for COTS, and 
helped with our Campus of change Campaign—to help end homelessness in the Fox Valley.  What is the 
COTS Program of the Fox Valley you may be asking?  

 The COTS program helps over 60 people every day. A resident of the program recently said “if COTS didn’t 
exist, I have no clue where I’d be.  It doesn’t bear thinking about.”   

For our residents, we are the alternative to life on the streets, crashing on a couch, or worse. We are the  
difference between not knowing where your next night will be spent and having a safe place to call your 
own, a true home where you wake up in your own bed every day.  Our “campus of change”    Campaign 
supports our mission of addressing the root causes of homelessness.  Our program focuses on the four 
core areas shown to be essential to people leaving homelessness behind for good.—Wellness (including 
mental, physical, and dental health), Education and employment, Permanent social connections, stable 
housing.  Our residents come to us from many different walks of life, from histories of childhood trauma,   
addiction, chronic physical health issues, lack of access to education services, and other debilitating         
circumstances.  What they share is a desire to make a positive, lasting change in their lives.          

 The Mission team wants to share with you information about what is going on with the Mission Ministry of 
this church.  The ministry helps in local, state, national, and international projects as you can discover in  
taking a moment to check out the hallway by the sanctuary. The mission Bulletin board shows all the        
updated  information on the contributions and projects the Mission team is working on.  Also, if you have an 
Interest in being part of this group, contact Susan Johnson or Cathy Geiger.  

  A thank you also to  Joanne Ball who has redone our Board of activities…….. 

 

YOUTH MISSION PROJECT - COINS FOR RITA  

The youth would like to thank you for collecting coins for our Compassion Child. If you still have your baby 
food jar, there is still time to bring in your jar of coins.  While September 24th ended our “coins for Rita”    
collection.  There are banks in each Sunday School class room where you can drop in your change anytime 
you have extra in your pocket.  All the coins found in the “banks’ are donated to the “coins for Rita” mission 
project.  This helps Rita our compassion Child. Watch the bulletin board by the water fountain for messages 
from our compassion child throughout the year and check out October 4th midweek connection for details 
on the amount that was collected for our Compassion Child.   

 

“Team Henry”—Thanks you            

A huge thank you to all those who walked, and, or donated to the Walk for Hemophilia that was held on 
9/16.  Team Henry had over 40 walkers, and raised almost 2500.00$!!  We had an unusually warm day, but 
a little sweat never hurt anyone! After the walk we had food, fun and fellowship. God showered the event 
with His blessings for a great cause! Thanks again and see you in 2018... 

                                                                        The Kemper and Ball families 

 

 



 

 

 Summary August 2017 Financial Information 

Operating Fund – August receipts were $16,723; disbursements were $20,397 for net disbursements of 

($3,674). Year to date receipts were $177,849; disbursements were $176,587 for net receipts of $1,261.  

The Operating Fund balance at August 31, 2017 is positive $19,392. 

Building Fund – August receipts were $1,928; disbursements were $6,170 for net disbursements of ($4,242).  

Year to date receipts were $14,041; disbursements were $13,428 for net receipts of $613. The Building Fund balance at  

August 31, 2017 is positive $5,100. 

Carpeting Fund – August receipts were $263. Year to date receipts were $9,344. Year to date disbursements were $34,985. 

The first phase of the carpeting project was paid in May 2017. The Carpeting Fund balance at August 31, 2017 is negative 

($19,285). 

Cash Balances – at August 31, 2017 are checking $18,852, general savings $53,442 and Faith Notes sinking fund savings 

$8,635. All the accounts are held at Investors Community Bank, Appleton, WI. 

Mortgage Balance – The mortgage balance on August 31, 2017 was $89,282. 

“UPDATED NFORMATION  REGARDING OUR CARPET FUND-FUNDRAISING UPDATE 

As we enjoy the new carpet throughout the education wing and the Narthex, we still have a fund                 

established to raise moneys for the  second phase of the carpet, and to rebuild the money  used to pay 

off the first phase of the carpet. The cost of the carpet  was $35,984.59, with funds being transferred as 

follows: $15,000 from the carpeting fund, $5,000 from General Capital Improvements, and $5,000 from 

the Building Fund.”  The bill was paid-in-full, but the balance will remain on the books until the end of the 

year, when adjustments will be made. Can you help replenish our account? Thank you for your help on 

this major endeavor.                Here is overall we stand on Pay back of the initial carpet install. 

 

Total cost of the carpet              $35,985 

Donations/money transferred      $25,000 

      Remainder to pay back             $8,557. 

 

Faith Church is trying to gain support and visibility on our Facebook page. If you are on 

Facebook but have not LIKED our page, please do so. In addition, please  encourage your  

family and friends to LIKE us too!  You can find us at  “Faith United Methodist Church - 

Neenah, WI”  

      INFORMATION FOR ALL MINISTRY TEAMS  

All 2018 budgets are due by October 10, 2017.  This is early 
because Charge Conference is November 21.  We need to 
have the budgets approved by Finance Committee and 
Ad  Council so the necessary paper work can be assembled 
for the Charge Conference.   

Thanks for your help in getting this done within our time         
restraints.  Please let Ron Roberts or Sue Prince know if you 
have any questions. 



 

 

2017NEWSLETTER 

PUBLICATION DATES 

** The deadline for newsletter articles 

will be the Wednesday “prior” to the  

publication date. The church office will 

be sure to advise of any changes to this 

schedule. You can either email your  

information to Bev Pezewski  or you 

can drop the information in the mailbox 

in the church office labeled             

newsletter/bulletin articles. Thank You!   

Please let the office know if there is   

anything else you would like to see  

added to monthly newsletter. 

 

 HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  

 10/1  Bill & Ginny Shepard 

10/3   Ron & Kay Roberts 

10/4   Deb & Stan Schultz 

10/7   Shawn & Savannah Bordeaux 

10/13  James & Mary Jo Ryan 

10/16  Eric & Christel Schlieter 

10/22  Jon & Carole Halverson 

10/24  Brian & Lori Fritz  

10/29 Jim & Ardis Lyons  

 

REMINDER: If you are  

currently receiving the newsletter   

either via email or through the U.S. 

postal service and no longer wish to 

receive it, please contact the church 

office and let us know and we will 

remove your name from our           

distribution list.  If you would like to 

change how you are receiving  the 

newsletter please let the church office 

know.  

If you are interested in       
becoming a member of Faith 

United Methodist Church, 
please contact the church   

office.  

 

If you know of a birthday or anniversary that was missed, please let the  office 

know so we can be sure our database is correct.  

CHURCH DIRECTORY 

Have you changed your address, 
telephone number or e-mail          
address   Please complete your 
card on Sunday with all the changes 
or contact the church office. This will 
help us keep the directory up to 
date. If you have any questions, 
please let the church office know.  

            OCTOBER BIRTHDAYSOCTOBER BIRTHDAYSOCTOBER BIRTHDAYS   

 10/2  Anmarie Roos           

 10/3 Adam Poliak 

 10/8  Charlene Reiter 

 10/10  Micah Sommersmith 

 10/17  Cindy Siegel                   

 10/18  Jeff Laabs                           

 10/20  Ginny Shepard 

 10/21  Deb Schultz 

 10/25  Chelsea Fritz 

 10/26  Sara Armstrong 

 10/29  Taylor Kuehl 

 10/30  Mary Jane Thompson 

 10/31  Jay Beck                         

                             



 

 

Bible Trivia—Blessed By God                   (We haven’t had a trivia for a while……..                

How well do you know these “blessed” passages? Try to fill in each missing word without looking up each reference. Then 
check your answers. 

 1. The Lord bless you and ____ you; the Lord make his face ____ on you and be ______ to you; the Lord turn his face to 
you and give you ______. (Num. 6:24-26, NIV)  

2. For in six days the LORD made the heavens and the earth, the sea, and all that is in them, but he _____ on the sev-
enth day. Therefore the LORD blessed the ______ day and made it ____. (Ex. 20:11, NIV) 

 3. Blessed is the one who _____ in the LORD, who does not look to the ______, to those who turn aside to false gods. 
(Ps. 40:4, NIV)  

4. Blessed is the ______ whose God is the LORD, the people he chose for his _______. (Ps. 33:12, NIV) 

 5. “Hosanna to the ____ of David!” “Blessed is he who comes in the _____ of the Lord!” “Hosanna in the highest 
_____!” (Matt. 21:9, NIV)  

6. Blessed are the ______ in spirit, for theirs is the ______ of heaven. (Matt. 5:3, NIV)  

7. God blessed them and said, “Be ______ and increase in ______ and fill the water in the seas, and let the _____ in-
crease on the earth.” (Gen. 1:22, NIV)  

8. Bless those who ______ you; bless and do not curse. (Rom.12:14,NIV) 

9. Blessed are those who _____in your house; they are ever _____ you. (Ps. 84:4, NIV)  

10. In a loud voice [Elizabeth] exclaimed: “Blessed are you among ____, and blessed is the ____ you will ____!” (Luke 
1:42, NIV)  

Who was Jesus?  Jesus was known by many different names. We’ve hidden 40 of them in this 
puzzle. Names may appear horizontally, vertically or diagonally, both backward and forward.  



 

 

         YOUTH/CHILDREN’S NEWS  

CHILDREN/YOUTH’S ADVENTURE  

 October, 8, 2017 after Worship and Sunday School—the family and youth of Faith  will 
be traveling to the Mulberry Lane Farm in Sherwood, Wi.  Everyone is invited to join the  
children/youth’s visit to the Farm.  Please join in the fun. Invite your friends from school 
or your neighbors.  

The children and youth will be able to pet the animals, maybe ride a pony, catch a chick-
en, kiss a pig, cuddle a kitten and enjoy a hayride.  There are many things we can do at  
Mulberry Lane Farm.  We also will be able to pick your own pumpkin.   

We are working on the details for lunch before we leave for our adventure. 

Hope that everyone will be able to come and fellowship and enjoy the time we can spend 

With our church family. Everyone is invited, parents, grandparents, friends and neighbors 
are all invited to come……….   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 In November, the youth will be  part of the Worship Service on the 19th of November.  This will be the 
program that we have done in the past during the month of December.  All the children of Faith Church 
will be involved in the program.  Watch the mininews and midweek for details.   See Miss Bev if you are 
interested in being in our November—thanksgiving program.  Practice will begin in the middle of        
October….  

 

In December—Miss Bev is working on a adventure to see a Basketball game in the new arena in     
Oshkosh.  Watch the mininews and letters regarding this Possible adventure will be sent out.  

Remember Jesus is always with you   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  Children’s  Bible Story     

A Plan for Success 

 

  

   

 
Theme: Noah builds an ark.  

  

    
Scripture: This is how you are to build it: The ark is to be 450 feet long, 75 feet wide and 45 feet high.  

Make a roof for it and finish the ark to within 18 inches of the top. Put a door in the side of the 
ark and make lower, middle and upper decks. Genesis 6:15-16 (NIV) 

  

 

Have you ever put together a model kit ? I have built several models and they are a lot of fun to build. I have 
built model cars, planes, and boats. Some kits have a lot of parts and are very difficult to build. Some are a 
little easier. There is one thing that every model kit must have -- instructions! Suppose I were to give you 
this kit with the instructions, do you think you could build it? Well, you might need some time and a little 
help, but you could probably do it. 

What if I gave you a set of instructions like these (hold up the Noah's Ark plan) and told you I wanted you to 
build a boat that was 450 feet long, 75 feet wide, and 45 feet high. Do you think you could do it? You would 
probably say, "No way! That is bigger than a football field! I can't build a boat that big!" 

Well, that is exactly what happened to a man named Noah. I know you have heard the story, but every time I 
hear it, I learn something new. Maybe you will too. 

One day God looked down on the world that he had created and he saw how mean and evil the people had 
become. It broke his heart to see the way people were acting. "I'm sorry I made them, he said, "I'll get rid of 
them all." 

But God saw that Noah was different. God saw that Noah was a good man, so he decided that he would spare 
Noah and his family. God told Noah about his plan to send a great flood to destroy everything on the earth. 
He told Noah to build a big boat called an ark. God told Noah exactly how to build it. (Read Genesis 6:15-16) 
Then he told Noah after he had built the ark to fill it with animals -- two of every kind. Noah obeyed God. He 
built the boat and then he put two of every kind of animal into it. Then Noah and his family entered the ark 
and God shut the door. 

Soon the rain began to fall. The raindrops made little puddles, then bigger puddles. The big puddles became 
streams and rivers, then mighty seas. Soon the whole earth was covered with water. The ark tossed up and 
down on the waves, but Noah, his family and all the animals were safe and dry inside the ark. 

It rained for forty days and nights until finally, the rain stopped. It took many days for the flood waters to go 
down. When it finally did, Noah, his family, and all of the animals left the ark. Noah thanked God for keeping 
them safe. 

God had a plan for Noah's life. Because he was faithful and obeyed God, Noah and his entire family were 
saved. God has a plan for your life too. God has told us about his plan for us in the Bible. Listen to what he 
said, "I know the plans I have for you, plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and 
a future." If we obey God's Word, his plan for our life will be successful too. 

Father, sometimes it seems that the job is too big for us. Help us to remember that when we put trust in you, 
anything is possible. Amen. 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 


